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HB 4130 effectively ensures physicians remain in control of patient care and protects 

against corporations and private equity companies owning or indirectly controlling 

medical practices and the decisions of healthcare providers.  

 

This bill is crucial as corporations should not be practicing medicine (eg. hiring and 

firing physicians when we advocate for patients, pushing physicians on "production" 

for external profits, determining staffing (eg how NPs and PAs are used), controlling 

or manipulating testing and interventions, billing with the physician’s license without 

any transparency to the physician.  

 

These corporations undermine the physician-patient relationship. It’s already difficult 

enough to fight with insurance companies. Please pass this legislation so physicians 

don’t have to fight against another set of corporations so patients get the care they 

need, not the care that serves a corporation’s financial interests.  

 

 


